
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
uly July 9, 2018 

 
 
Bill Binford 
Verizon Fios TV 
140 West Street, Floor 22 
New York, NY 10007 
 
Via email william.t.binford@verizon.com 
 

 
2nd Quarter 2018 FCC Closed Captioning and Children’s Television Compliance for  

EWTN Domestic Services:  EWTN and EWTN español 
 
 

Dear Bill: 
 
This letter serves to certify Eternal Word Television Network’s ongoing compliance with the 
FCC Closed Captioning Rules and the commercial limitations set forth in the Children’s 
Television Act of 1990 as explained below: 
 
Closed Captioning of Video Programming - 47 C.F.R. § 79.1.  Under sub-parts (11) 
(expense greater than 2% of gross revenue from that channel) and (12) (gross revenue from 
that channel less than three million) of subsection 79.1(d), EWTN remains exempt.  
 
Children’s Television Act of 1990 – 47 USC § 303a.  EWTN remains compliant with the 
commercial limitations set forth in 47 USC § 303a(b) of less than 10.5 minutes per hour on 
weekends and less than 12 minutes per hour otherwise. 
 
Please feel free to contact me with questions or concerns regarding this certification. 

 
Best regards, 

ETERNAL WORD TELEVISION NETWORK, INC. 

John B. Manos, Esq. 
Vice President and General Counsel 

 
p.s.   CALM Act and Caption Quality certifications are now available online at http://ewtn.com/technical.asp 

http://ewtn.com/technical.asp�




































Document Number: 213270 

 

 
 

 
 

 

July 3, 2018 
 

 

  
 

 Re: AETN Networks — Certification of Compliance with Children’s Television Act of 1990 and 

  Closed-Captioning Programming Laws 

  2
nd

 Quarter — April 1, 2018 – June 30, 2018 

 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 

This letter shall serve as certification under the Children’s Television Act of 1990 (the “Act”) that for the 

respective quarter ended June 30, 2018, A&E Television Networks, LLC (“AETN”) has been in compliance 
with the Act with respect to all of its networks (including in high definition). 

 

This letter shall also serve as certification that AETN has been in compliance with the closed-captioning 

requirements set forth in Section 79.1 of Title 47 of the Code of Federal Regulations, including Section 
79.1(j)(2) with respect to its programming services for the quarter ended June 30, 2018. 

 

A&E Television Networks, LLC is dedicated to providing the best programming and customer service possible.  
I can be reached at (212) 210-9110 or via email: pamala.steward@aetn.com with any questions or concerns.   

We thank you for your business and wish you continued success.  

 

 
Regards, 

 
Pamala Steward 

Director 

Distribution Operations 

 
cc:  S. Plasse 

 

235 E 45th Street 

New York, NY 10017 
 






